
memo 

Sitting Bull College Division of Nursing  

To: Shawn Holz 

From:  Lindsey Helm 

CC:  Koreen Ressler, Renee Froelich Curriculum Chair  

Date: 3-25-22 

Re: Program Review Goals 

Comments: Following the review of the Curriculum committee of the practical nursing program I wish to bring 

forth the needs and goals of the program.  

1. We may discontinue with search for nursing faculty as I am able to meet my program needs with 

adjuncts at this time. Instead I need to advertise for a lab and simulation assistant full or part-time. I 

will attach the job description. 

2. Revision of program fees to included resources needed for Next Generation Testing for the PN-

NCLEX being implemented in 2023-2024.  I will send projected program fees as I obtain quotes from 

the resources within the next two weeks to the registrar office. 

3. With the approval of the ND BON I would like to offer the nursing courses in a hybrid status along 

with the traditional track. See attached course progression plan that will be submitted to ND BON with 

your approval. As you can see the hybrid module is for the experienced student that will be able to 

manage a larger credit load and the courses are online with face to face and virtual lab and clinical for 

the nursing courses. You will also note that with the start of the nursing courses in the spring with 

term 2 they will complete summer courses that will then place them on track with the traditional 

course which would allow the student to attend face to face lecture, attend by zoom or listen to online 

lecture. Assignment submission would count as the attendance as well as lab and clinical presence.  

4. This offering of the hybrid nursing courses would not be possible without the general education and 

sciences courses being offered online.  I do have the interest of a seasoned online educator that would 

be willing to teach the A and P as well as microbiology courses.  

 

 


